
March 20, 2006  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 
Chairman Warren Ploeger, Steve Roberts and Glen Leitch. Also present was County Clerk Debbie Parker 
and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.  
Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
PAYROLL 
The March 15, 2006 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $40,849.80 

Road & Bridge 10,022.44 

Election 205.77 

Appraiser 2,805.23 

Noxious Weed 903.60 

JCAB 8,226.10 

Diversion 410.00 

ACC 5,322.76 

Services for Elderly 2,687.58 

Solid Waste 2,104.53 

Court Trustee 5,792.62 

Special MVT 2,627.20 

Employee Ben FICA 4,399.42 

Employee Ben KPERS 2,573.88 

Employee Ben Health (7,922.50) 

TOTAL $81,008.43 

 

SHERIFF 
Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported he is taking employment applications for a jailor position. 
 
ROAD FOREMEN 
Road Foremen Herb Roland and Mel Werner discussed road projects. 
 
SCANNER/LAPTOP PURCHASE 
Sandy Carter discussed the possible purchase of a scanner and a laptop for the County Clerk’s Office. 
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the purchase of a scanner at a cost of $967.57 and a laptop at an 
estimated cost of $1,500.00, both from CDW. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. 
 
TREASURER 
Treasurer Cheryl Lippold announced the retirement of Deputy Treasurer Marilyn Moynagh, effective May 
1, 2006. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Glen Leitch to approve the March 13, 2006 minutes. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion 
carried. 
 
BURIED CABLE PERMIT 
Buried cable permit #06-030 for the City of Hiawatha was approved and signed. 
 
TOM HOOPER 
Brown County resident Tom Hooper requested information on vacating a road on his property. Hooper was 
directed to talk with the Township officers, who will then present the request to the County Commission. 
 
CARL SLAUGH 



Hiawatha City Administrator Carl Slaugh introduced the interim City Administrator Tom Armour. Slaugh’s 
last day as Hiawatha City Administrator is March 24, 2006. Slaugh presented an update on the Hiawatha 
Downtown Historical District. Slaugh also discussed the possibility of future Hiawatha City annexations. 
KANZA 
KANZA Director Bill Persinger discussed re-financing the lease of the KANZA building at 909 South 
Second. The lease expires in 2014 and Persinger would like to extend the lease to 2021. Permission was 
given to explore the lease extension option. 
 
LESA DURYEA 
Lesa Duryea requested permission to use the Courthouse grounds for a fundraiser bake sale for a Maple 
Heights employee. A letter will be sent to Duryea with restrictions involving the request. 
 
MOLD INSPECTION 
Custodian Buzz Siebenmorgen was instructed to call the United Fire Group and request the results of the 
mold inspection conducted after the recent water damage. 
 
ROY’S CREEK PLAT 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve and accept the Final Plat of the Roy’s Creek 2nd Addition. Seconded 
by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. 
  
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:35 
a.m. The next meeting will be  
 


